## December 8, 2005

06-030

APPROVAL DR. KATHERINE PERSSON AS CAMPUS PRESIDENT – ROCK CREEK CAMPUS

PREPARED BY:

Jerry Donnelly, Director, Human Resources

APPROVED BY:

Randy McEwen, Vice-President – Administrative

Services

Dr. Preston Pulliams, District President

REPORT:

The College has conducted a national search to find a replacement for Dr. Bill Christopher as Campus President – Rock Creek Campus. Dr. Craig Kolins has been serving as Interim Campus President since

June 13, 2005.

Dr. Katherine Persson has exhibited outstanding talents in academic and student leadership, community partnerships and administration.

RECOMMENDATION:

That the Board of Directors approve the appointment of Dr. Katherine Persson as Campus President – Rock Creek Campus, effective January 23, 2006. That the Board authorize the Administration to execute an employment contract with Dr. Persson with the following terms: the contract shall be for two years, with a base salary of \$125,000 adjusted for FY07 by the same increase as that applied to all other Executive Officers; an automobile allowance of \$4,320 annually; general expense allowance of \$1,000 annually.

The Campus President shall be entitled to other benefits available to other Executive Officers and College Administrative staff as approved by the Board. The College will provide a one time relocation assistance of \$15,000 or actual moving expenses up to a maximum of \$25,000.